Exhibit B

Department of Obstetrics and Gynecology

April 2, 2015

ALABAMA
HEALTH SCIENCES

Dr. Willie Parker West Alabama Women's Center, Inc. 535 Jack Warner Parkway Suite 1 Tuscaloosa, Al. 35404

Dear Dr. Parker:

The OB/GYN physicians at the University Medical Center may assist, if possible, only with unattached call for any obstetrician/gynecologist or family medicine physician practicing obstetrics needing assistance. This is just as we have done in the past. This is no change from the past 15 years.

In addition, the Department of OB/GYN at University Medical Center is unable to be the back-up group for the West Alabama Women's Center, Inc.

If you have questions, please do not hesitate to call us.

Sincerely,

Daniel M. Avery, MD

Dwight E. Hooper, MD, MBA

Mr. Donil

Stretch Reed, MD

John T. McDonald, Jr, MD

Kristine R. Graettinger, MD

University of Alabama School of Medicine, Tuscaloosa

College of Community
Health Sciences

Box 870376 Tuscaloosa, Alabama 35487-0376 (205) 348-1398